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PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE 
Dear Families, 

It’s hard to believe that we are almost at the end of Term 1. We have had lots of 
exciting events throughout the term and Term 2 promises to be filled with many 
varied learning experiences across all year levels.  

Several excursions are planned for next term, so please keep an eye out for 
important information regarding these learning experiences. We also have some 
incursions throughout the term planned including the Stories in The Wall 
program for the Grade 6 class, which commenced this week and will continue on 
a Wednesday afternoon into Term 2.  

Our 2023 school photo day is scheduled for May 25th, please refer to the 
information about photo day arrangements in this newsletter. Also in this 
newsletter are some practical Maths activities from our Numeracy Learning 
Specialist, Arife Halil, the activities can be completed by your child at home to 
boost their numeracy skills. Be sure to check out the ‘Maths Corner’ in this 
edition. On the literacy front, Mary Sanelli, our Literacy Leader has included 
some information about some exciting literacy programs these holidays taking 
place at your local library.  

Just a reminder that Term 1 will conclude at 2.15pm next Thursday 6th April, 
please ensure that pick up or OSHC arrangements are in place for this early 
dismissal.  

Wishing all of our wonderful Ardeer Primary School community a restful holiday 
break, I will look forward to seeing you all back at the commencement of Term 2.  

Christopher O’Brien 

Acting Principal  

 

April 6th, 2023 

Key Dates 
--- 

Last Day Term 1 
Thursday 6th April 

Early Dismissal  
2:15pm 

--- 
First Day Term 2 

Monday 24th April 
--- 

ANZAC Day Public Holiday 
(No school) 

Tuesday 25th April 
--- 

Author Workshop 
Grade 1- 3 

Wednesday 3rd - 4th May 
--- 

Colour Explosion Fun Run 
Thursday 11th May 

9:00am – 10am 
--- 

Learning Through Lunch 
Excursion 

Grade 4/5 & 6 
Monday 22nd May 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

2023 HARMONY DAY 

It was fantastic to see so many students and families support such an important event on 
our school calendar. Harmony Day represents inclusiveness, respect and belonging for 

all Australians, regardless of our cultural background. It’s about being proud of your 
cultural heritage, to understand it and celebrate all the good things about it. The food, 

culture, history, and traditions. We are really blessed to have such a diverse school 
community here at Ardeer Primary School. With 51 students speak a language other 

than English at home. This is nearly 40% of the student body. A special thanks to Mark, 
Dianne and Ganga for all your support in making the morning such a memorable one.  



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

2023 SCHOOL COUNCIL 

It is a real pleasure to announce that Ruth O’ Reilly has been elected as our 2023 School 
Council President. Ruth has been an incredibly strong advocate for our school and the 

Ardeer community for a very long period of time. Ruth’s extensive School Council 
experience and knowledge of our school and community is a real asset. Congratulations to 
Louise Rasic who was elected as the 2023 Vice President. I would also like to extend my 
immense gratitude to all past staff and parent representatives for your commitment and 

the support that you have shown to the school.  

President: Ruth O’Reilly 

Vice President: Louise Rasic 

(Parent Reps)- Florence Escobar, Soula Singh, Tania Sweetman, Roxene Beech & Alia 
Richardson  

(DET Reps)- Chris O’Brien, Arife Halil and Paul Gatt 

(Community Rep)-Kristy Bartley  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

2023 COLOUR EXPLOSION 

Thank you to all the families that have already contributed to our major fundraising 
event of 2023. The countdown is on for our Colour Explosion School Fun Run! Keep 

fundraising, there are lots of prizes up for grabs! All students who wish to 
participate in the Colour Explosion event must bring along a white shirt to 

partake on Thursday May 11th, 2023. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CHILD SAFE STANDARDS- PROMOTING POSITIVE SLEEPING PATTERNS FOR 
CHILDREN 

While we know sleep is essential for good health, research shows that many children and young people are not 
getting enough sleep on school nights. This can affect thinking, concentration, memory, reaction times and 

mood. 

Research shows about 12% of primary school-aged children, a quarter of 12- to 15-year-olds and half of 16- to 17-
year-olds don’t get enough sleep on school nights. The recommended amount of time to sleep for primary 

school-aged children is 9 to 11 hours. For teenagers, it’s 8 to 10 hours. 

Signs that your child is not getting enough sleep can include: 

· low mood and irritability during social interactions 

· reluctance or arguing about getting off devices and going to bed 

· falling asleep during the day 

· difficulties waking up for school and sleeping in late on weekends to catch up 

· changes to communicating or interacting at home. 

You can help your child to improve their sleep by: 

· establishing a regular sleep pattern and consistent bedtime routine 

· supporting them to avoid using electronic devices such as smartphones before going to bed and in bed 

· encouraging your child to exercise and spend time outside in daylight, steering clear of vigorous activity in the 
hour before sleep 

· encouraging them to wind down and relax before going to bed. 

If your child is still having trouble sleeping, has persistent problems with low mood, excessive daytime 
sleepiness, restlessness in bed, severe snoring or wakening unrefreshed, despite getting adequate length sleep, 

they should see a doctor. 

For more information on sleep health, you can refer to:  

· Sleep tips for children and Facts about sleep for parents and school staff, from the Sleep Health Foundation  

· Why sleep is so important, from the Kids Helpline’s  

· Sleep explained, from the Better Health Channel. 



 

 

 
We are thrilled to share with you some updates on our students' learning journey this term. Our prep to year 6 students 
have been focusing on learning key sign themes on "Jobs" and “Personalities” with simple sentences, such as "I 
want/have to be a baker".  
 
In addition to learning sign language, students have also been exploring what it means to be Deaf and lipreading. While 
lipreading can be a useful skill for communicating with individuals who are deaf or hard of hearing, it is important to 
recognise that it is not a foolproof method of communication. Some students who used headphones to block out sounds 
expressed how it felt frustrating and challenging as without hands-on experiences, it can be difficult to fully understand the 
impact of hearing loss without experiencing it firsthand. However, it's important to approach this learning with an open 
mind and a willingness to learn, in order to gain a deeper understanding and appreciation of the deaf culture and 
community. 
 
As part of their learning journey, our students are preparing to sign songs for Harmony Day which is coming up next 
month as part of their performance.  
 
I wanted to take a moment to share with you some of the wonderful work our year 4-6 students have been doing in their 
Art/Auslan classes. As you can see in some of the photos, the students have been working on drawing pictures of hands 
with the corresponding signs, and the results are truly impressive.  
 
These pictures not only demonstrate the students' artistic abilities, but also showcase their knowledge and understanding 
of Auslan. By visualizing the signs in this way, the students are able to better remember and use them in their 
conversations. It is also a fun and creative way to learn and practice signing. 
 
I am so proud of our students and the effort they have put into their Auslan classes. It is inspiring to see how enthusiastic 
they are about learning sign language and exploring the Deaf culture and community. It is a testament to the inclusive and 
welcoming environment we strive to create here at Ardeer Primary. 
 
Best regards, 
 
Dianne Herrmann 
Auslan teacher 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 

   

     

     

  

   

     

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

Numeracy Corner 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

Numeracy Corner 
 

              ESTIMATION 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

All families were sent letters with their own 
unique code. Please download the Compass 

app and connect ASAP. Important reminders, 
updates, letters, notes etc. will be circulated via 
this platform throughout 2022. Please contact 

the office if you require a new sign in. 

Please follow us on Instagram 

Ardeer.PS 

All families should now be connected to their child’s 2022 
class. This is a wonderful platform to see your child’s learning 

progression as you connect with their learning portfolio. If 
you have not connected and require a new sign in code, 

please see your child’s teacher ASAP. 

GET CONNECTED 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


